
VILLAGE OF ROSCOE 

AGENDA ITEM - STAFF REPORT 
 

 

Agenda Item: Summer Party- All World Machinery Supply Inc. 

Date: April 11, 2024 Meeting: Village Board 

Prepared by: Vic Wilder Department: Special Events 

Overview/Background Information 

All World Machinery Supply Inc., is hosting their annual Summer party for their staff and for local officials. 

The event will take place on June 22, 2024. The event is held on the premises of the All World business located 

at 6164 All World Way. The event will begin at 3:00 PM and will conclude after the firework display, 

approximately 9:30 PM. The event includes food, drinks, games, and other family friendly activities. The event 

has been held at their Roscoe facility for the past 8 years. The pyrotechnic display application was submitted 

and was reviewed by the Harlem Roscoe Fire Dept. The plan is to launch the fireworks 254 feet away from the 

building and over 440 feet from Interstate 90. The event was moved from August to June to have less chance of 

there being a drought, making it too dangerous to display the fireworks. Harlem Roscoe Fire Chief Bergeron 

has stated that there are no issues with the application and no reason to deny the firework display. 

Key Issues 

The key issues for this event are the fireworks and safety of those around the property and traveling on Interstate 

90. The police see no need for police to be on site for this event.  The Harlem Roscoe Fire Department will have 

personnel on hand during the firework display. 

Fiscal Note/Budget Impact 

The cost of this event to the Village of Roscoe is minimal. The only cost is the time 

spent reviewing the application and communicating with officials from All World. 

There will be not cost from either the Police department nor the Public Works.  

Prior Legislative Actions 

As stated previously, this event, sponsored by All World Machinery Supply has taken place at this location for 

the past 8 years. The only concern in the years past is the weather conditions for the safety of the firework 

display. Since the event is being held two months earlier and there is less chance of a drought, the fire 

department has signed off on the event and the firework display.  

The event was approved by the Committee of the Whole on April 16, 2024.  

Action Required/Recommendation 

Approve the event known as Summer Party – All World Machinery Supply, Inc. to be held at 6164 All World 

Way on June 22, 2024. Approve the application to display fireworks at the special event.  

Attachments 

Special Event Application 

Pyrotechnic Display Permit Application 

 


